Kevin Hewston
COMM460W: Maltz                                                                                    March 18, 2008
Borough Council Story

     State College last night joined the 300 municipalities nationwide to pass a resolution 
recalling U.S troops from Iraq in a 5-2 council vote.
     Councilman Donald Hahn provided an amendment to replace what State College 
Peace Center representatives asked March 3. Sending troops home "as is consistent with 
their safety" was changed to "as expeditiously as possible." The peace center wasn't 
"applauded" for organizing a Wednesday vigil to commemorate the Iraq War's fifth 
anniversary, but was "recognize[d]" for its efforts, which include sponsoring peace-
centered community education programs .
     "I was very happy that we were able to compromise," Loretta Jeffries said. "The 
resolution wasn't as strong as I would have liked, but compromise is the soul of politics." 
     Jeffries was among the nearly half-dozen citizen speakers to support the 
resolution's passage despite debate from council members who saw it outside their 

purview.
     "I do not feel comfortable speaking for all the borough's citizens on a matter that is not 
in our jurisdiction," disagreeing councilman Ronald Filipelli said. "There is no limit to 
matters that can be brought before this council if this council is going to be making 
decisions on national issues." 

     "This is a democracy, and you don't need us to do this for you," dissenting 
councilwoman Theresa Lafer added. 
     Their staunchness clashed with residents who saw it council's duty to be answerable to 
its constituents in a community--a community, some pointed out, of Quaker pacifists, 
military families and veterans, foreigners, poor, colored, and young who have united in 
denouncing the Iraq War.

     "It's not just a small fringe population any more," Laura Piriano said, [but] the 
majority opinion across the United States."

     Others invoked past wars, history, and famous people in displays of what College 
Peace Center member and councilman Peter Morris said is "grassroots democracy" for a 
constitutional "redress of grievances."

     "It's up to the American people to bring the troops home," Mike Sletson said. "Not 
Gen. (David) Petraeus. Not President Bush. But the American people."
      The council president is the only person required to sign this lawful resolution, which 
becomes permanent record after 14 days. Copies will be sent to Pennsylvania's national 
legislators Friday or Monday, according to Assistant Borough Secretary Cynthia 
Hanscom. 

     "

